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Safety meeting in McKownville
on roads a good starting point

To the Editor:

The Town of Guilderland Traf-
fic Safety Committee members
came to McKownville on Friday
evening, May 8. They met with
anumber of concerned and inter-
ested neighborhood residents to
discuss parking regulations and
enforcement on three streets
Parkwood, Glenwood, and Nor-
wood streets. Recently, there
have been concerns raised about
the existing regulations by some
local residents.

It became clear over the
course of the meeting that there
were differences of opinion be-
tween neighbors on exactly what
changes might be beneficial and
where no change in regulation
is wanted.

There emerged a consensus
that some further street-by-
street communication might be

necessary, but there did seem to
be a couple of ideas that were
pretty near consensus. Thus, the
meeting was positive because it
provided a good starting point.
I want to express my apprecia-
tion to the members of the Traffic
Safety Committee for giving up
part of their Friday evening and
traveling to the eastern end of
town to accommodate this group.
Thanks to town board liaison Pat
Slavick for arranging the meet-
ing and to Guilderland Police
Captain Curtis Cox for his role as
coordinator of the committee.
Also, thanks to Ken Runion
and Paul Pastore for giving up
their time and attending. This
generous and willing attitude
is what makes our community
so special.
Martha Harausz
McKownville



